

12 November 2011

SA/2011-065

Mr Brian Simpson President of the TRAN Committee European Parliament Bât. Altiero Spinelli 13G306 60, rue Wiertz / Wiertzstraat 60 B-1047 Bruxelles/Brussel BELGIOUE

Mr President of the TRAN Committee, Dear Brian,

Following the EMTA-CENTRO conference "Transport and Economic Growth – An International Perspective" of 11 November 2011 where you delivered a key-note speech, I have the pleasure to enclose EMTA recommendations to European Parliament and to European Commission.

The recommendations reflect and complete the response to the White-Paper, that I also attach as Annex 1 "EMTA's position paper on the 2011 Transport White-Paper".

I believe in a continuous and fruitful exchange with TRAN Committee for drawing the best European Transport Policy towards a sustainable mobility that supports economic growth of our metropolitan areas.

Sincerely yours

Hans-Werner Franz President of EMTA

Hans . Werner frank